Town of Charleston
Selectboard Meeting 09/22/16

MINUTES

A meeting of the town Selectboard was held September 22nd, 2016. Attending: Selectboard
Members Dean Bennett and Larry Young; Road Foreman Bernie Pepin; and Clerk Colleen Kellogg.

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXTMEETING

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm. Minutes of the September 8, 2016 meeting were approved as
written. Motion by Mr. Young; second by Mr. Bennett and approved.

Letter received: Chilafoux Rd resident Susan Scott requests 35 MPH speed limit on her road. Letter
to Ms. Scott detailing petition process for town meeting articles and notifying her of current lack of
speed enforcement was drafted and signed.

Message received: Gratton Hill Rd resident Donna Rogers would like the Road Foreman to look at a
sink hole near her driveway.

Letter received: Notification from Brow Surveying that a proposed drilled well for Nancy Rice and
Jean Geremia on Corkins will overshadow West Village Cemetery land. No action taken.

Memo received: Proposed amendments to the NEKWMD charter. Motion by Mr. Bennett to forward
the notice to Charleston board representative Pat Austin and comment per his recommendation;
seconded by Mr. Young and approved.

The board agreed that Cemetery Commissioners Sherm Allen and Dean Bennett would review
Cemetery bills.

Foreman’s Report: Hudson Culverts have been cleaned and Willis Road apron fixed. Clark Jeffers
continues crushing and will also screen bank run for the Hudson Rd job.

Bills and orders were reviewed for payment.

Adjourned at 7:26 pm. The next Selectboard meeting is October 13, 2016 at 7:00 pm.
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